

## **Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)**

---

**From:** Eckenwiler, Mark (SMD 6C04)  
**Sent:** Thursday, May 30, 2019 5:44 PM  
**To:** DCOZ - BZA Submissions (DCOZ)  
**Cc:** Wirt, Karen (SMD 6C02); Jennifer Fowler; aferster@railstotrails.org  
**Subject:** BZA 20027

To the Board Members:

As the duly designated representative of ANC 6C in this case (pursuant to a vote of 5-0 taken at our May 8, 2019 meeting, which was properly noticed and open to the public, and at which a quorum of five commissioners was present), I consent to the applicant's request to postpone the hearing, with one caveat.

Specifically, the applicant proposes "a July hearing date." If the application substantially changes as a result of discussions with the neighbors seeking party status, ANC 6C will need to review the updated application in its July cycle (culminating in the ANC meeting set for July 10); if that happens, it would preclude holding the hearing earlier than July 17. Obviously, we are mindful of the approaching August hiatus and remain hopeful that the neighbors and applicant can reach an agreement that does not necessitate further review by the ANC and the attendant delay.

Respectfully,

Mark Eckenwiler  
Commissioner, ANC 6C04  
Vice-Chair, ANC 6C  
[www.anc6c.org](http://www.anc6c.org)